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STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

1315 W. 4th Avenue ® Kennewick, Washington 99336-6018  (509) 735-7581
September 22, 1999

Mr. James E. Rasmussen
U.S. Department of Energy
P. Box 550

R land, WA 99352 E@EHWE

Vv  William D. Adair
Fiuor Daniel Hanford Company MAR 2 7 2000
P.O. Box 1000 '

Richland, WA 99352 EDMC

Dear Messrs. Rasmussen and Adair:

Re: RCRA Requirements for Immobilization of Mixed Waste at the Plutonium
Fir " "iing Plant Treatment Unit

References: (1) Letter, James Rasmussen, USDOE, to Michael Wilson, Ecology,
“Interim Status Requirements for the Plutonium Finishing Plant (PFP) 1% !
Treatment and Storage Units (TS-2-8),” 98-TPD-044, dated June 3, = -~
1998.

(2) Letter, James Rasmussen, USDOE, and William Adair, FDH, to Michael
Wilson, Ecology, “Hanford Facility Dangerous Waste Part A Permit
Application, Form 3, (Part A, Form 3) for the Plutonium Finishing .Plant
(PFP) Treatment Unit, Revision 0 (WA7890008967) (TSD: T-2-9),” 99-
EAP-096, dated December 23, 1998. -

This letter is in response to the twao letters cited above as well as recent inquiries by the
U.S. Department of Energy (USDOE) as to permitting requirements for the proposed
cementation process for treating mixed waste in the Plutonium Finishing Plant (PFP)
Treatment Unit.

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received a Part A permit
application, Form 3, in December 1998, for the PFP Treatment Unit. In meetings and in
phone conversations with USDOE, Ecology has been informed that the proposed
treatment process is very small in scale and not expected to exceed six months in

di ition. Further, Ecology understands that USDOE intends to meet RCRA closure









